COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE 

INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION
DATE
:
November 6, 2015
TO:

Theodore Lipscomb, Sr., Chairman County Board of Supervisors


Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairman, Transportation, Public Works and Transit Committee

FROM:
Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation 

SUBJECT:
HSS, INC. – UNIFORMED UNARMED SECURITY OFFICER SERVICES CONTRACT 


POLICY


County Board approval is required for Milwaukee County to award professional services 



contracts. 



BACKGROUND
Pursuant to Official Notice No. 7007, a Request for Proposal for Uniformed Unarmed Security Officer Services for General Mitchell International Airport issued on April 6, 2015. HSS, Inc. was the only vendor to provide a complete response within the requirements of the Request for Proposal. HSS, Inc. is the incumbent provider of these services and has been since 2009. This contract consists of two (2) permanent 24/7 posts and up to seven (7) additional posts with variable capacity hours for construction or unforeseen emergency operations. This contract also includes a supervisor position for the 24/7 posts. 
The only change to the previous contract is an 8.2% increase in the bill rate for supervisors, from $19.78 per hour to $23.94 per hour, and an 8.0% increase in the bill rate for security officers, from $16.62 per hour to $20.68 per hour. These bill rate increases also cover the cost of operating one vehicle to facilitate security officer changes and mandatory public welfare checks. This rate change reflects the first increase in over five years.


RECOMMENDATION
Airport staff recommends that Milwaukee County award HSS, Inc. a contract for Uniformed Unarmed Security Officer Services at General Mitchell International Airport. The contract covers calendar year 2016 with two optional one-year renewals. The contract is valued at approximately $833,333.00 per year for a total value over a three year period, including renewals, of $2,500,000.00.


FISCAL NOTE
Funding for this contract is included in the Airport Division’s Public Safety & Security operating budget for 2016 and there is no tax levy impact. Funding for the 2017 and 2018 portions of the contract will be requested in those respective budget years.

Prepared by: Michael W. Keegan, Airport Public Safety & Security Manager


Approved by:


_________________________________



Brian Dranzik, Director





Department of Transportation





